SPC College of Education (COE)
Advisory Board Meeting
MINUTES
Thursday, September 24, 2015
4:30 p.m. to 5:30 p.m.
Seminole Campus – Room LI 203

Members Present: Mr. William Lawrence, Ms. Pam Moore, Mr. Darrell Clark

COE Staff Present: Dr. Kimberly Hartman, Ms. Sherri Kent-Roberts, Dr. Meg Delgato, Dr. Daniel Gardner, Dr. Andrea Kelly

- **4:30 p.m.** I. As not enough members of the Advisory Board were present for a quorum, an informal discussion followed.
 - II. Informal Discussion Topics
 - Update on the Center of Excellence for Elementary Teacher Preparation Grant and the status of its relationship with TNTP

Dr. Daniel Gardner

• Update on the Dean's recent trip to Australia to attend the Community of Practice Initial Teacher Education Conference.

Dr. Kimberly Hartman

- Discussion on five Scale-up for Success schools in Pinellas County
- Discussion on Fast Start Academy
- PCS Executive Leaders are doing a book study on the book: "Widening the Circle" by Mara Sapon-Shevin. Dr. Hartman mentioned that the COE may purchase some of these books for the COE faculty/staff to read
- Mr. Lawrence commented that he finds this Advisory Board and partnership with SPC very helpful and beneficial, stating that anytime PCS discusses current needs of their district, that SPC comes through for them
- General discussion about revitalizing membership on this board and recruiting some new members from principals, district personnel, etc.
 - III. Next Board Meeting: Thursday, February 11, 2016, Tarpon Springs Campus, Room BB160

5:30 p.m. Adjournment

Mission: To Graduate Effective, Reflective and Caring Teachers.